October

2003

Volume 24
Issue 10

_NEWSLETIER

Greater San Antonio Ouilt Guild Inc.

GSAQG, Inc.

P.O. Box 380522

San Antonio, TX 78268
210-695-8737
www.sanantonioquilt.org

Looy @iagiis 40 60
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Meeting for October
will be at

HORIZON CHURCH
West end of EVERS RD

October 11
Guild Meeting

Meeting begins 10:00
Business Meeting
Adjourn
Announcements
Door Prizes
Bring and Brag
Guild Services

10:40
10:40

10:50
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Program 11:30
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President'’s Letter

At the time you read this we are either about to
be up to our ears at Deep In The Heart.....or
trying to recover. Either way | owe a sincere
thanks to everyone of you who has helped put on
our largest show ever. More quilts, more mer-
chants, and | hope more visitors. Now it's time to
look forward....to the retreats, the auction, the
fashion show...and the 2005 Quilt Show.

| warmed up for the show by taking Jackie
Robinson's "Tree Of Life” class on the Friday before
guild meeting. | accomplished only a small part
of the hanging in the class but was able to get it
all together by the following Tuesday. Itis an
awesome project! My main conclusion from
working on it was that if the good Lord wanted us
to work with 3% inch strips he would have made
our fingers smaiier!iii

Our October meeting is when Parliamentarian
Candace Tull will report on the nominating
committee’s slate of board members for the next
year. We have four board members whose term
will end and we will need a one-year replace-
ment for Jo Chittenden who has resigned be-
cause she is moving 50 miles away!

Speaking of resignations, | am sorry to tell you
that the longest running continuous committee
chair is finally giving up her position. Sherry
Allred has been the Print Photo lady since the
guild was organized in 1980 and has resigned
from that position effective December 31. She
assures me that she is only going to stop taking
photos....not the many other activities she is
involved in.

See you at our meeting on October 11...

still walk after the show.
2 e
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BONUS WORKSHOP IN OCTOBER!

Our October speaker, Debra Perkins of Dallas, will be teaching a 4-hour workshop on
Mlma_tuLe_Qu_u_ts on Frlday, October 10™. We're offering this workshop in conjunction with the
Alamo Heritage Guild and class size is limited to 10
Who: Debra Perkins
What: Miniatures Workshop (paper-piecing). Your choice of 3 designs:
Little Library, Tiny Thimbles or Little Leaves.

= Where:  Cavender Buick Community Room (IH-10 @ UTSA Blvd)
= When: Friday, October 10%. 10am — 2pm.
= How much: $15 class fee.

$20 for her book, Tynnebelle’s Quilts (optional) which includes the patterns.

J

= If you have questions or want to enroll in one of the few spaces left, contact Holly Nelson at
(210) 698-7108 or at mhnel@earthlink.net .

UPCOMING PROGRAMS

November  Barbara Barber — “My Work & Inspiration”
December  Holiday Pot Luck and Raffle

At our September meeting:

Jackie Robinson presented an inspiring and entertaining
story of the architect Frank Lloyd Wright, with samples of
her quilts that she has created in his art glass manor.
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Location Location Location !!!
For quite some time our quild has been grappling with the problems of our meeting

Ila
Vv

location. Trinity UMC has been very helpful, but at times they need to use the church
building same time as we want to rent it from them, so we have to go somewhere

else.

- N
Horizon Church onthe West end of Evers Rd.has offered their build-

ing for us to meet in. Itis a newer church and is eager to have someone else share
the use of their buiilding. Jo Chittenden has checked it out and thinks we will enjoy
it. They have a live-in custodian who will set it up for us, and there is plenty of
parking.

To find the church you drive West on Evers Road until you get to the END of it---
there is HorizonChurch.

October will be our first meeting there.

SRS

Instructors Wanted
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—y 3 | MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION
I’ ~ e If you joined the guild after May 2000 your
E . dues are due on the anniversary of your
d oy b e joining. If you joined prior to that date your
i dues are payable now. Check your News-
letter mailing label for the current expiration
s of your membership. Send your check with
5 SASE to:
w9 Gloria Hammond
12226 Lone Shadow Trail
San Antonio, TX 78233-2802
by -z g oy P REGULAR DUES $20 SENIOR (over 65) $15
" ﬁ}xx For further information call 695-8737
L ThmMe.,
(el wrectng
e e A NEWSLETTER INPUT

DEADLINE: Midnight Monday,
October 13 (the Monday after Guild
Meeting)

email to idatys312@aol.com is preferred
Or mail to Ida Blankenship, 5218 Sagail PI.,
San Antonio, TX 78249 2210-690-0828

Program directors for many of the guilds in Texas are networking to share resources. Several guilds
have asked if GSAQG has any members who teach workshops or present lectures on quilt-related
topics. If you are interested in being considered by our sister guilds for their programs, please contact
Holly Nelson, mhnel @ earthlink.net or (210) 698-7108
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Minutes of Board Meeting
September 8, 2003

Members hittenden, Holly Nelson, Mary Ruth Flores, Candace Tull, Ida
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The meeting was called to order by Larry Beauchamp. Minutes were approved as published.

Treasurer’s Report: Holly Nelson for Karen Nanos
Operating Fund: $19,857.03 Reserve Fund: $45,731.33 Total: $65,588.36

Larry gave an update on the upcoming show. He also stated that the banners should be up and things
seem to be proceeding well.

The Children’s Museum quilt is ready to be picked up. It will be used as an item for their silent auction.

A letter was received from Sherry Allred announcing her resignation as the guild print photographer,
effective December 31, 2003. Discussion was held about whether we should continue using print pho-
tography. A decision will be made at the October Board Meeting.

It was decided to present a calico rose to Amy Cottrell.

Programs: Holly said the program on Saturday will be presented by Jackie Robinson.

Services: Jo Chittenden said the Horizon Church on 6800 Evers Rd. will be our new meeting place for
monthly guild meetings. She also stated her need for an assistant due to an upcoming move.

New Business: A renewal application was received from the “American Quilt Study Group”. A motion
was made by Mary Ruth to renew it. The second was from Jo. The motion carried.
£

Meeting was adjourned. “ H (2 ““‘.éi %
Sharan E. McCall, Secretary 3w e P

Much fun at the recent workshop with Jackie Robinson.
. f » o

AAh
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Minutes of General Meeting
September 13, 2003

President: Larry Beauchamp called the meeting to order. The minutes were approved as published.
The meeting was held at the Leon Valley Conference Center on Evers Rd.
Treasurer’s Report: Larry Beauchamp (for Karen Nanos)

Operating Fund: $19,857.03 Reserve Fund: $45,731.33 Total: $65,588.36

Larry announced that the American Sewing Guild will have a fashion show on October 4th if anyone
is interested in attending. The time will be 11-2.

An announcement was received from Fons and Porter indicating that our guild will receive $10.00 for
each subscription received from our members.

For our show we have 48 vendors and 200 entries. Doris Patterson has forms to fill out if you want a
quilt appraised. Cost for appraisal is $35.00. Check in for quilts will be 7am, September 30th. Ad-
vanced tickets are $5.00 and will be $6.00 at the door. We have pins with the show logo for $5.00
and we also have project bags with the show logo available for sale in three sizes. Prices are $6, $8
and $10.

Larry presented a calico rose to Amy Cottrell.

President Pro Tem: Janet said we still need help with the hanging of quilts on Tuesday. Jean Powell
requested help for various areas of the show. Please fill in spaces on the sign up sheets.

Newsletter: Ida is making corrections for our directory. Please contact her with any changes.

Programs: Candace (for Holly). Next month will be Debra Perkins presenting a program on minia-
tures.

Parliamentarian: Candace and the nominating committee are putting together a slate. Presentation
of the slate will be in October.

Services: Jo informed us that the October meeting will be held at the “Horizon Church” which is lo-
cated at 6800 Evers Rd.

103 members were present. We welcomed 4 guests.

Meeting was adjourned.
R B NW

Sharan E. McCall, Secretary AN 4&
su nSh i ne & Sha dOWS NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING
by Valerie Arcement  Full Page Ad 60.00
Our prayers and sympathy go to Beverly 1/2 page Ad 30.00
Wolff, former member, whose husband : (Horizontal - 7 x 4 3/4
died in late August. = Vertical - 3 3/8 x 9 1/2)

. - 1/4 page Ad 15.00
REMEMBER Meeting place change  Business Card (2 x 3 1/2) 10.00

Oct. - Horizon Church : Full page Insert 70.00
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August-September Update: Quilt
Blocks from Japan

A lot has happened since we posted our last

update. First, some good news. Barbara's com-

puter is up and running again, so we're back in
business. Be sure to stop by and look at the
poster board we prepare for each guild meeting
documenting the progress that is being made.

In addition, we added hanging sleeves to a
number of the "Reflections on 9-11" quilts at the
Stitchin Post on August 14™. Thank you, Loveta
Fowler, for letting us use one of your classrooms
and your tools. What a great place to spread out
the quilts and work on the sleeves!

More quilts were turned in at the August
meeting. Ann Blake's unique quilts add definite
sparkle to our collection. One of the quilts Ann
named "Hands Across the Sea" and the other,
"Happiness is.." Can you guess which title belongs
to which quilt? Thank you, Ann! Your lovely quilts
have definitely sparked our imagination. At the
August meeting, Carol Bryant treated us to a
sneak preview of her second quilt, Cherish Inde-
pendence. Did it give you chills, too? You could
not have picked a better title for your quilt,
Carol. Thank you! And Mona Stewart volunteered
to machine quilt Carol's quilt. Thank you, Monal
Your helping hands and giving heart are greatly
appreciated.

Now, we have some sad news related to the

' proposal we submitted to the GSAQG board
requesting that our "Reflections on 9-11" collec-
tion of quilts be exhibited at the quilt show this
year. Our request was rejected. However, on a
more positive note, we have already begun send-
ing proposals to other organizations and will
keep you posted as progress is made. If you know
of any organizations that might be receptive to
exhibiting our collection, please give Barbara
Gilstad or Ruth Felty a call, or send an email to
gilstad@texas.net. Your ideas are welcome.

One final note: Although we are making
great progress, we still have a few baggies of
blocks left in the basket. So, if you would like to
design a layout for one or more of the blocks,
please contact us. @
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Fabric Swap - 5 inch squares

There was lots of interest in Septembera-

so Susan and Mary Ann are offering again to host a swap-

Susan and | are fascinated by the pattern book Nickel Quilts and propose a swap of 5 inch fabric
squares. Our goal is to increase the variety of 5 inch squares for as many people as possible.

If you are interested in participating in the swap, follow these simple rules:

1. Fabric must be 100% cotton, medium to dark value, prewashed.

2. Cut the fabric into exact 5 inch squares. (Please cut carefully )

3. Place 10 DIFFERENT fabric squares in a plastic bag.

4. You may turn in as many bags as you wish, just make sure that each bag contains 10 different
squares.

5. You may duplicate fabric squares, as long as duplicates are in different bags.

6. Put your name in each bag.

You will receive the same number of bags as you turn in. Turn in the bags at the September meet-
ing. Susan and | will sort them and return new fabric squares to the participants at the September
meeting.

Editor’s note --Swapping fabric squares is a wonderful way to increase your own stash. You could
cut a 5” strip off your piece--ten times for sets to swap. A full width cut should yeild about 8 - 5
sqrs. So for your efforts you should get back 80 squares different from those you turned in.

Ledenham Sewing Machine Co.

Sales, Service & Parts

ceclGPeggy  <€INALD

Clamers

tformerly tocated in foske's)

2107 ¥ance Jackson 732-6309

Gan Antonia, Texas 78213 Office & Fax

© 090 00 600 00 00 00 0000 E SO 00000E LI ILIEOOESOOGEGOLOSEOSES

Barbara Harris

Grandby’s Quilts

2519 E. Bitters Rd. 161 So.Seguin St.

San Antonio, TX New Braunfels, TX

(210) 490-7813 (830) 620-7813
Guest artist Jackie Robinson and Ida W oy

Tyson B. get reacquainted at workshop.
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Lixie Bradbury - Shelby Banner
Owners

Page’s Inc,

6700 Morth Mew Braunfels
San Antonio, TX 78204

{210) 822-9980 *
[-mail: quils@seventhheavenguils.com
www seventhheavenquilts.com
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CREATIONS lf
1013 E. MAIN I
KERRVILLE n
£30-896-8088

Great Stuff for the Quilter
and Sewing Enthusiast
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*E-SHOPPING®  “IIORN CABINETS*
*BROTHER EMBROIGERY MACHINES*
*SERVING COFFEE AND FROZEN CAPPLICCIND~
*GIFTS AND ACCESSORFES*

ELKA SEWING MACHINES & SERGERS*

 S—
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CELEBRATING OUR 25TH YEAR IN BUSINESS

MON—SAT.;  9:30—5:30

SUNDAY; 2:30—4:00
www.creations-online.com
e-mail: creationgkic.com
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Take Time To Smell The Flowers
Summer Camp 2004
Now is the time to start making plans for

June 27th to July

in LaGrange.

Summer camp. It will be
2~ c2004- at Camp Lone Star
Tentative classes
color by Allen
Sherry Allred-
and English Paper
details to follow
Joanne Rich Chairman

joannesriches@earthlink.net

include a class
Folded Flowers by
Powell

More

on
Jones-
Applique by Jean
Piecing by Jackie.
later.

~Summer Retreat

s .-,,,.-. o
-1..*1 & _,« |14

?_ ¢ Fabric ‘N Friends

1103 Fiorela St,

209310 M|

,aﬁia ;? Cr_:s‘frowﬂe X

5 30 Tues, it 7
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Lost Your Marbfes?

e

Kalico oI Keepsakes
Quilt Shop
Has got ther. ..
MODA MARBLESY

Uher JiXbdafferent cofors by the
Tard and fat quarers too!

14945 Main, Lytle, Texas
1-830-772-4721
Open Mon. — Sat. §:00 - 5:00

Fake 1-35 S to first Lyehe exge
Qult Skop 15 the third drivetway on the nghit
Fast the traffic fght.
Onfy 23 mifes from dovmtomn §.3.
Afso you can view and;or onder op-fine
riie g faficcanakeepsakes.com
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...... o9 0o 00000 o
® © 90 000 0090 00 00O OO®0 OO OCINOCIOGOOEOOS OO OO

ADVERTISING
ARCHIVIST
AUCTION 2003
BEE KEEPER
BRIGHT HOPES

B RING & BRAG
COMMUNITY ED
DIRECTORY
FOLK LIFE FEST .
HOUSTON BUS
ITC
LIBRARY-BOOKS
MAGAZINES
MEMBERSHIP
MEMBER SVC.
NEWSLETTER
PATTERNS
PHOTO
PUBLICITY
QPC-AM
QPC-PM

QUILT SHOW 2003

Barbara Wofford
Sherry Allred
Terri Ryan
Elaine Staller
Debbie Pavelka
Nancy Klaerner
Betty Tope

Ida Blankenship
Lucille Shean
Barbara Wofford
Lucille Shean
Mary Ruth Flores
Carol Rouse
Gloria Hammond
Liz Hooge

Ida Blankenship
Sylvia Budraitis
Rosa Lee Clary
Carol Bryant
Loveta Fowler
Carol Rouse
Larry Beauchamp

CO MMITTEES

525-8410 QUILT-IN Jean Powell 684-6425
656-0237 Carla Schladoer 684-1160
523-5253 RETREAT-JULY 2003
822-8338 Amy Cottrell 830-981-8832
622-0948 RETREAT-JANUARY 2004
655-6184 Kris Thomson 822-9240
696-4138 SECRET SISTERS
690-0828 Charlotte Keener 490-2312
696-1879 Melissa Allo 681-5722
525-8410 STORYBOOK QUILTS
696-1879 Ruth Felty 688-2288
694-6059 Barbara Gilstad 493-2404
699-9363 STYLE SHOW 2004 Janet Miller 492-7684
590-6406 SUNSHINE & SHADOWS
342-5976 Valerie Arcement 349-4456
690-0828 VIDEOS Helen Johnson 522-9439
654-8640 WEBMISTRESS Diane Leclair 680-3020
824-2707 WEARABLE ARTS
479-8611 WELCOMING Doris Patterson 656-0334
945-8230 Carrie Lyons 497-3832
699-9363 Ellie Williams 492-3164
561-0719 YOUTH ALTERNATIVES

Jean Powell 684-6425
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"November Leaves”
0 1/ 66 balom o L

O 72  OIOCK Appnque

Leafis gold, tan, or It. red, (print or monotone)

Background is dark green, rust, or dark red.
Feel OK to substitute another leaf

shape similar size. Any technique is OK.

Please use all cotton, pre-washed fabrics.
Pin your name on a paper tag for each block
turned in at the November meeting.

Make lots. Increase your chances to win. Have fun!
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GSAQG

P.O. Box 380522
San Antonio, TR 78268

Phone 210--685-87 37

www.sanantonioguilt.org

REMEMBER Meeting place change
Oct. - Horizén«Ghuech

=

October Schedule

October 6 - BOARD MEETING- 7pm
3402 Clearfield Larry Beauchamp

October 11 - GUILD MEETING
10:00am Trinity United Methodist
Church, 6800 Wurzbach

October 21 - Quilt-In 9am-12
Cavender Buick Room IH-10 West
Contact Jean Powell

October 21 - RR Vest Bee
Wearable Art group - 6:30pm
Creative Sewing Center

Contact Ida Blankenship
QPC-AM October 16

10am-4 Hostess - Loveta Fowler
Alamo Stitchin Post - 656-6700
QPC-PM October 16

Carol Rouse 699-9363

Nonprofit Org.
U.S. Postage Paid
San Antonio, TX
Permit No. 3572

Board of Directors

President Larry Beauchamp, 561-0719
President Pro-Tem
Janet Miller, 492-7684
1st Vice President for Special Events
Mary Ruth Flores, 694-6059
2nd Vice President for Newsletter
Ida Tyson Blankenship, 690-0828
3rd Vice President for Programs
Holly Nelson, 698-7108
4th Vice President for Services
Jo Chittenden, 491-0248
5th Vice President for Comm. Outreach
Lari Jensen, 674-2740
Secretary Sharan McCall, 657-7888
Treasurer Karen Nanos, 695-8561
Parliamentarian Candace Tull 695-2068

Bold offices expire December 2003



